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Please provide additional comments below.

We are in support in of the introduction of the 5 year rule. However, we also encourage
the NHMRC to consider the additional changes we have suggested below, which might
serve to further ensure the goal of increasing diversity in scholarship holders is achieved.

The outcome might still be that the majority of scholarships are awarded to medical/dental
practitioners if the only change is the implementation of the five years from previously
degree eligibility rule (see below).

If the desire is to increase diversity in the candidates undertaking higher degree research
in the health and medical sciences, then, in addition to introducing the 5 year rule, the
NHMRC might consider having more targeted scholarships within the annual quota. E.g. a
subset reserved for applicants from an indigenous health background. This would ensure
participants from diverse backgrounds are not having to compete with those from a more
traditional entry pathway, who might more easily fulfill the criteria for award of a
scholarship.
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